
 

From the Principal’s Desk... 
 

Hi Blakeburn Families, 
 
In June of each school year, we spend time reflecting on our 
current school goal, and we also shape our new goal for the 

coming year. Our goal this year is “To nurture a 
connected learning community by taking care of 
self, others and this place.” The intention behind this 

year’s goal is to continue to focus on building connection 
and community, but also to focus on supporting our 
Blakeburn motto through explicit teaching and learning.  
 
We hope you noticed our Six Cedar Trees in the main lobby. 
Each tree houses a West Coast Animal and each animal 
represents one of the 6 Core Competencies in the revised 
curriculum. Students spent opening week learning all about 
these animals and how they connect with the Core 
Competencies.  

 
As part of our goal, staff also worked on an action plan for the year at the September Pro-D. We 
are looking forward to monthly connection activities (a chance to connect as a school 
community). Our first connection-based activities will be Boo Day on Halloween. Boo Day info is 
below. We also invite students to wear their PJ’s and gear up for a school-wide read on 
November 2nd. We will also have a monthly “30 Days of Learning” focus, based on the six 
competencies. This month we are focusing on the “Communication” competency and what it 
means to be a good communicator. Please take a moment to look at 
the visual at the end of this newsletter which gives you a greater sense 
of what it means to be a communicator. As students learn more about 
each of these 6 Core Competencies, they are better able to reflect on 
their strengths and stretches, set goals, and reflect on their progress. 
Collectively these competencies strive to foster the development of 
the whole child (academically, socially, and emotionally). We are 
looking forward to a great year ahead! 
 
Have a wonderful weekend, 

😊 Pam   
 



 

Halloween Reminders 
 
As a Kindergarten to Grade 5 school, this is just a reminder that 
Halloween costumes worn to school on Halloween/Boo Day should not 
include weapons or be too scary or gory as this can be upsetting for 
some of our smaller students. If you think it could be too scary for 
smaller children, then it probably is. Our goal is to make this a fun event 

for the whole school. We will have our Boo Day Parade during Bounce again this year and will 
doing some buddy activities, with older buddies buddying up with younger buddies in the 
morning. We welcome families to come and see the parade.   
 

 

Lice911 is Coming 
Head lice can happen to anyone and can spread quickly. The identification, 

management and treatment are a cooperative endeavor between families 

and schools.  Just a reminder that Lice 911 is coming on October 17th. 

Lice911 is a company that provides quick, confidential, and discreet 

screening services. This is a free, but optional service and happens during 

the school day. If you have not completed the KEV permission slip please 

do so in the next couple of days.    

As it is lice season, should you ever detect lice in your own child’s hair, please inform the 

school. We handle this discretely, but it gives us the opportunity to send home a standard letter 

to all parents in the class informing them that a child in the class (no names attached) 

contracted lice and to check their own child’s head. This helps us curb the spread before it gets 

too out of hand.   

Choir at Blakeburn 2018-2019  
We are very pleased to offer Blakeburn children in grades 4 or 5 the enrichment opportunity to 
participate in “The Blakeburn Singers”- our choir at the school.  Our Music specialist teacher, 
Diana Clark, directs the group.  Our Blakeburn Singers are gaining a reputation as a fine vocal 
ensemble, so please read the following carefully, before your child commits to be a Blakeburn 
Singer:  
Regular Blakeburn Choir Rehearsals—attendance at BOTH is mandatory: For any children in 
Grades 4 or 5 Mondays 12:50–1:30pm  Wednesdays 12:05-12:45 (lunch time)   
This performance oriented ensemble will focus on vocal technique and choral sound, 
choreography, and learning to follow a choral score.  Due to the performance focus of this 
group, attendance at BOTH rehearsals is required.   
Choir uniforms:  Please supply singers with plain black dress pants, black belt and socks with 
black dress shoes or black skirt worn with plain flat black shoes and black tights or nylons.  All 
singers need a simple PLAIN black collar shirt, turtleneck or black blouse.  If singers would like 
to wear a Blakeburn Choir tie, they should wear a black dress shirt (with a collar) for their 
uniform- we supply the ties. We also supply Blakeburn scarves for singers wishing to wear that 
over their plain black top.  



Long hair should be in a pony-tail or in black hair band for performances, so we can see those 
singing faces!  
There is a $25 participation fee per singer for this extra music opportunity. This participation 
fee covers the costs of music, choir supplies, bus transportation to performances, festival 
entrance fees, pianists, and special choir events and workshops.  Please understand that these 
costs are not covered by tight school budgets.  Please return the choir participation fee with the 
permission slip below.  Please see Ms. Becker, Blakeburn Principal, if financial assistance is 
needed to cover the fee.  
Communication:  Important email updates and uniform reminders are sent close to concerts. 
Thanks for providing a current email address. It will be kept totally confidential!  
First concert: Wednesday, November 7 from 10:30-11:15 for Remembrance Day ceremonies at 
Blakeburn. Choir will also perform December 10 & 12 for our Winter concerts. Singers should 
wear their choir uniform (described above).  

 
Peanut/Nut Allergy 
Some of the students in our school have a severe allergy to 
peanuts/nuts.  Because of this health concern we ask you to avoid sending 
snacks containing peanuts or nuts.  Please remind your child not to share 
recess snacks with other students so that you know what your child is 
eating at school. Washing hands after eating (including breakfast), 
especially if peanut/nut products are eaten, is a healthy routine for all of 
us to establish and practice.  Your cooperation with this situation will help 

to ensure the safety of all students.   
 

Link to the Calendar 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/blakeburn/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx 
 
 

¶ October 17th Lice 911 Visiting (KEV Permission Slip Sent) 

¶ October 18th Great Shakeout Earthquake Drill 

¶ October 19th Pro-D Day (Students not in session) 

¶ October 24th Informal Reports Go Home 

¶ October 24th PAC Meeting at 6:30 in the library 

¶ October 26th Hot Lunch 

¶ October 26th Paint Night (see Pac News Below for Information) 

¶ October 31st Boo Day/Treat Day 

¶ November 1st Photo Retake Day 

¶ November 2nd PJ Day and Pages Day 
 

 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/blakeburn/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

President’s Message 

Now that most of us have had a chance to settle into the first month of the new school year, our 
PAC would like to take a minute to introduce ourselves and share with you some valuable 
parent information. 

We also want to encourage you to get involved in whatever way interests YOU! There are 
many ways to be involved, stay “plugged in” to what is happening at our school and to help 
influence your child’s experience in positive ways. 

ñThe Blakeburn Elementary School PAC mission is to advocate for excellence in 
education, the safety and well-being of our students, and for the effective and 
meaningful involvement of parents as partners.ò 

Most of the PACs mission can only be achieved by the dedicated efforts of its parent members 
and the support of our parent community. Fundraising dollars are essential, and it would be 
impossible to undertake all our initiatives (hot lunch, movie nights, paint nights, yearbook, 
walkathons, pancake breakfast, holiday events, staff appreciation, playground upgrades, etc.) 
without your support.  
 
THANK YOU to all the parents who have been involved so far! We can’t do it without you! If 
anyone is interested in how you can be involved, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 
president@blakeburnpac.org . 

 - Anita Wilson, your PAC President for 2018-19 
 

 
First PAC Event:  PAINT STAR PARTY NIGHT 

Date: Fri, Oct 26 
Time: 6:30 – 8:30pm 
Cost: $35 (per canvas) 
*fundraising event for adults & school-aged children 

Enjoy a night out with your other parent friends, or come with 
your child… this family-friendly event is our first Fundraising 
event!  Teachers and Admin staff are encouraged to come too! 

You will be guided by an art instructor how to make a fantastic 
seasonal painting that you get to take home! Your cost 
includes the canvas, paint & all supplies, guided instruction, 
any taxes and a donation to the PAC. We will also have a 
“toonie for a treat” Hot Chocolate and Treat station. 

Notices will be sent home with students early next week so 
please keep an eye on your child’s planner!  
 
 



*Our apologies for any confusion about a movie night being held. We were unable to secure an A-V person for this 
date. Please be reassured that we will be holding a movie night (or two) in the new year! 

PAC Parent’s Information Board: 

For those who haven’t yet check it out, our PAC Parent Information Board is the large yellow 
bulletin board (just to the right of the library doors at the entrance of the Kindergarten hallway). 
Please check here regularly!  This is where we will post updates and announcements about Hot 
Lunch, fun PAC Events, important parent information, fundraising efforts. 
 

PAC Meeting Dates: 

You don’t have to be on the PAC Board to attend meetings. All parents are welcome, and all 
parents have a voice! 
 
 Next Meeting Date:  Wed, Oct 24  
    6:30pm in the school library 

Meetings are generally held once per month. The PAC is just finalizing dates for the year and 
we will share those with you in our next newsletter. 
 

Your 2018-2019 PAC Board: 

President: Anita Wilson 
Treasurer: Iyad Jarbou  
Secretary: Sarah Bryant 
DPAC: Andrea Howorth 
Fundraising Committee: Veronica Wright, Alicia Lapp 
Parent Communications: Cheryl Ackerman 
Hot Lunch Coordinator: Heather So 
Parent Education Coordinator: Nicole Cherry 
PAC Yearbook: Joanna Moss 

Members at Large: Wendy Prasad, Amy Burford, Taryn Barton, Meaghan Relkie, Darian Noel, 
Cathy Olson 
Volunteers:  Sarah Wright (munch-a-lunch), Karen Williamson (milk, fruit & veggie program) 
 

Positions are still vacant!  We still need parent volunteers, members at large, or other parents 
to fill some key positions. You can volunteer anytime!   

The key positions we are needing to fill and hope to elect at our next meeting are: 
Health & Safety Coordinator, Parent Volunteer Coordinator, Fundraising Coordinator, and Vice-
President.   

Finally, a big thank you to Pam Becker, our Principal, and the dedicated teachers and staff at 
Blakeburn. We are so lucky to have a team like this guiding our children day in and day out.  

 

If you are on Facebook, please join our group “Blakeburn Elementary PAC” for regular updates. 

 

 
 



 


